Jones Elementary: We are the BRIGHTEST in the bunch!

Jones Elementary
Date: October 2021

Enrollment:

EE 1
Head Start 13
Pre-Kinder 15
Kindergarten 45
1% Grade 40
2" Grade 42
3" Grade 33
4™ Grade 37
5% Grade 32
Total 258

Discipline Reports: September

Total number of discipline referrals

General misbehavior (Code of conduct)

Skipping

Fighting

Possession of tobacco

Harassment of another student

Off campus violation

Transportation violation (During bus routes)

Theft

Possession of alcohol/drugs (look-a-like) weapon/ammunition

Bullying/Intimidation

Other — assault

Other (Vandalism)

Schedule of Major Upcoming Events for the month of: October

Event Date

Columbus Day Student Holiday/Staff PD 10/11/2021
Early Out Most 10/15/2021
Progress Reports Go Home 10/20/2021
Homecoming Parade 10/22/2021
Red Ribbon Week 10/25-10/29

Open House 10/28/2021




Staff Development for the month of: September

Staff Member: Date: Workshop:

Eliza Diaz 09/15/2021 TCLAS Update

Principal’s General Narrative:

During the month of September, the State requires specific dyslexia screeners for Kinder - 2nd grade.
Our K-2 teachers have been busy administering the TPRI required state assessment as well as the I-station
assessment. The next step is to have a committee review the screening to determine students who qualify
for Dyslexia testing or targeted interventions. The committee will meet on 10/11/2021.

On September 30th, we held our first monthly Parent Night. During parent night, we had 3rd graders
perform and we also had a presentation by our interventionists on Dyslexia and we had an instructional
“grab and go.” Parents were provided with instructional materials they could take home to use with their
children; this included math flash cards and reading board games. Parents meetings will be held monthly.

Tutorials have started to help close the achievement gap. Depending on the grade level, tutorials are
being held before school, after school and even on Saturdays. The tutorials for 4th and 5th grade are to help
us be in compliance with HB 4545

We continue to communicate with parents through our weekly newsletter. We have informed parents
that student drop off in the morning should not be before 7:30 since staff is not on duty and the back gate
for after school pick up does not open until 3:30. We have also informed parents that we have started a
screentime shut off - this means district chromebooks for students in grade K-5 do NOT have access to the
internet after 9:00pm.

4th and 5th graders have been attending the pep-rallies and all grade levels look forward to
participating in the Homecoming Parade and events.

Other District Duties:

e 504/Special Education audit documents submitted on 10/01; the review period as well as on-site
interview will be scheduled for after 10/04 and we are not scheduled to get results of the audit until
01/28/22

e We continue to plan for ESSER Ill and submit purchase orders for items that were listed in the grant;

TCLAS planning and updates
® SRO Grant - 2020-2021 Reporting and Closing Process & 2021-2022 planning and budget revisions



